Sacred Heart Catholic School
School Board Meeting

Minutes for regular meeting 09/12/2018 at 7:00 p.m.

Members present:
K. Fresneda, D. James, P. Hartman, A. Hartman, C. Magie, P. Zambrzycki,
and K. Gottsponer.

Also present:
Father Harris, Mr. Greeson, Mrs. Koonce, and 3 visitors.

Mr. Hartman started the meeting with a prayer. Mrs. Hartman then read the
mission statement.

The minutes from the August meeting were reviewed. There was a motion to
accept the minutes by Mr. James and Mr. Zambrzycki seconded the motion.
The board unanimously approved the August minutes.

Principal’s Report:
e Construction Update:
Mr. Greeson said the paving, sealing and painting of the parking lot is on
schedule to be finished shortly. Groundwork continues being done on and
around the hill that leads to the playground. A privacy fence is being
installed around the air unit between the grade and high schools.

e New Personnel:
We had a teacher’s aide resign. We hired Holly Hudspeth as a full-time
aide.

Old Business:
e Development Report:
Mrs. Koonce went over the Development Report. Corporate Partnership
brochures are being mailed this week for business donors.
She updated the board on Oktoberfest and the Capital Campaign. As of
today we have raised $3,127,874 of the $3.4M goal for the Capital
Campaign.

e Budget:

The August Budget Comparison was reviewed and unanimously
approved by the board. Mr. James made the motion to approve it and Mr.
Fresneda seconded the motion.



New Business:
e Mascot:
The board was presented with the idea to bring back a Rebel mascot. The
mascot would be based on the Revolutionary War. Mr. Magie made the
motion to proceed with looking into bringing back a Rebel mascot. Mrs.
Hartman seconded the motion and the board unanimously approved.

e Drug Testing:

Instilling a policy to do random drug testing was presented to the board.
This would be for students in 7% through 12 grades, who are involved in
any extra curricular activities. The motion to further research this policy
was made by Mr. Magie. Mr. Fresneda seconded it and the board
unanimously agreed.

e Bingo:
Board members volunteered for working bingo for the remaining weeks

in September.

The next meeting was set for October 10" at 6:00 p.m.



